
 
 
MEDIA ALERT 
31 January 2019 
 
Premier meets Security Cluster and COSATU 
 
Limpopo Premier Chupu Mathabatha has met with the Provincial Security Custer 
headed by General Ledwaba and also Union leaders led by COSATU. 
 
The meeting was prompted by the recent killings in the Vhembe District in the 
past few weeks. SAMWU leader Mr Mani was killed last night, whilst another one 
was shot a week ago and is recovering in hospital. 
 
COSATU Leadership raised concern about security measures around them and 
in Vhembe. They also reported about a gangster group wrecking havoc in the 
area. 
The Premier was upraised about killings in Tubatse and also the recent 
crackdown on the case of  Matks Rambau. 
General Ledwaba has assured the collective leadership of a specialized police 
team that has been deployed to Vhembe. 
 
At this moment it is stil not clear as to the motives of the shooting and recent 
killings in both Vhembe, Tubatse and Elias Motsoaledi. 
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